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The Lake Eunice Township board held its monthly meeting at the town hall on September 12th, 2023 at 7:00 pm.  Wayne Jacobson was not in attendance. The minutes from the August meetings were reviewed and approved by a motion by Al Bergquist and seconded by Jerry Johnson.   The treasurer report was reviewed.  Ed Clem brought a motion to approve with Al Bergquist seconding it.   
Adam Geiger from Meadowland Survey was present to present plats and agreements for Raz Estates.  He is there representing Raz Estates-a 17 condo parcel off of Highway 11.  This was reviewed by the board and brought to motion by Jerry Johnson to accept with Ed Clem seconding it.
The board also discussed the project at 14201 Tradewinds Rd and reviewed the plats with Meadowland Survey.  The board did remind Meadowland Survey that there ware some trees that need to be planted on the edge of the property per prior agreements.  Meadowland Survey will bring this back to the owner.  
Ed Wilt from Tradewinds beach Road is wanting to know if there is an ordinance for grass clipping and brush to bring to the compost site.  Mr. Wilt did call Jason Rosing about this.  Unfortunately, there is no ordinance with Lake Eunice Township.  The board did indicate residents should be encouraged and reminded of the compost site.  Heather Anderson will update.   
Haldorson Road has some wash out from the last 2 inches of rain.  The board discussed using the grader before season ends.  This section was just repaired using FEMA funds.  Heather Anderson did confirm that funding is closed for use.  
Pelican Rapids-school superintendent, Brian Korf presented information about their school to the board and left brochures and was available for any questions. 
FEMA grant projects have been sent in-waiting for final approval along with payment.  The total cost to Lake Eunice was 22,559.38 Funding will pay for 75 percent of that.  Heather Anderson is anticipating a reimbursement of around 16,919.53.  
Carr Tree Services is working on the brushing and reports are they are done.  L and M still needs to complete the spraying.  
The board reviewed a letter from Taft about the Min Maintenance Road off of Highway 22.  Jason Rosing advised he has been approached by Becker County about meeting about that road.  Carl Malmstrom, Lake Eunice attorney has indicated he would be available for that meeting, if the board wants the support.  Ed Clem will notify Heather Anderson of the meeting.  
The board reviewed the following Planning and Zoning requests and had no input.
20129 E Maud Rd
14512 Tradewinds Rd
11443 Lake Maud Dr

20656 Co Hwy 22
14201 Tradewinds Rd 

The board also reviewed a Road Encroachment request for 11554 East Lake Eunice Road.  The owner and the contractor were not present to discuss.  The board had some questions.  This was not approved and Heather Anderson did reach out to the contractor to advise.
The meeting was closed at 7:43 pm by motion of Jerry Johnson and seconded by Ed Clem.
Heather Anderson
Lake Eunice Township Clerk
15320 Blackhawk Road
Audubon Minnesota 56511
218 287 0562





